Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 2000
Environmental Information Regulation (EIR) 2004 – relaying of paving
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
I was wondering why for the last few years that the pedestrian areas in and around the city centre seem to be laid then dug up and re-laid again sometimes over and over again? Under the freedom of information act I would also like to know the costs so far? Also when is the projected completion time? Another question is some of these areas become quite slippery when wet so is the council aware of this? Are the council also aware that number of cars and work vehicles are driving down the wrong way down Friar Lane which is obviously quite dangerous? That’s a fairly full detail of my enquiry.
Answer: 

 

The approved budget for the Connecting Leicester street works for the city centre for years 15/16 and 16/17 is £4.2m.  
In relation to your comments regarding pavements being slippery, when selecting material for the city centre one of the considerations is that the material meets the British Standard for slip resistance.  All of the materials selected for use in the city centre meet this requirement.

With regards to the traffic management on Friar Lane, the Council is unaware of this particular issue, but will look into this and take any necessary action to rectify it.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

